KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

HB 212 (00 RS BR 1190) ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 61.702 shall be amended to add a new section under which the Board shall promulgate an administrative regulation to establish a medical insurance reimbursement plan.  This plan shall provide reimbursement for hospital and medical insurance premiums or for medical expenses of recipients of a retirement allowance who are not eligible for the same level of hospital and medical benefits as recipients living in Kentucky and having the same Medicare hospital and medical insurance eligibility status.  Reimbursement shall be made on a quarterly basis in an amount not to exceed the total monthly contribution determined under KRS 61.702(3).  This plan shall not be made available if all recipients are eligible for the same coverage as recipients living in Kentucky.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Fund Comments

This proposal deals with insurance fund benefits.  As such, there is no anticipated cost impact relative to benefits provided through the retirement fund.

Insurance Fund Comments
There is a definite cost impact to this proposal.  That impact is a function of how many members there are who are not receiving insurance fund benefits and who are out of state residents, both currently and in the future, and how many of that group utilize this plan and file for reimbursement of medical premiums and/or expenses.  That will determine the anticipated impact of this proposal.  Based on information currently available on out of state residents without current health insurance coverage under the system, the maximum additional outlay in the initial year is estimated to be $2,312,000.  This represents the estimated cost if 100% of non-Kentucky recipients take advantage of this provision and file for reimbursement up to the total amount of the monthly contribution rate, which seems highly unlikely.  The actual cost will fall somewhere below this amount based on actual experience relative to this non-Kentucky recipient group.

This proposal creates an option for non-Kentucky recipients that is not available to recipients residing in Kentucky.  Even though it is supposed to be available only to non-Kentucky recipients not eligible for the same coverage as Kentucky recipients, that would be very hard to police, and the administration of this proposal would be very difficult.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

Based on current information relative to out-of-state residents without health insurance coverage under the insurance fund, the maximum additional annual outlay is estimated to be $2,312,000.  We would not expect this actual annual cost to be this amount as not all out of state residents will be eligible for or will fully utilize this program.  The actual cost impact will be somewhere below this 2,312,000 amount depending on actual experience among out of state residents.

IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1999 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated. This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.

Stephen A. Gagel, F.S.A.
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